
MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION  

MINUTES  

                                                        

September 12, 2022 

  

  

       The Montgomery County Board of Education convened in a regular monthly meeting on 

Monday, September 12, 2022, at 6:30 pm in the Montgomery County Schools Boardroom. Board 

members present were Steve W. DeBerry – Chair, Tommy Blake - Vice Chair, Jesse Hill, Lynn 

Epps, Anne Evans, Bryan Dozier and Cindy Taylor. 

     

Chairman Steve DeBerry called the meeting to order. Mr. DeBerry moved to adopt the 

agenda as submitted. Bryan Dozier made the motion with Lynn Epps seconding. The agenda was 

accepted with unanimous approval from the board.  

 

Chairman Steve DeBerry shared an opening devotional with a reading from “Hebrews 

13:5.” Let your conversation be without covetousness; and be content with such things as ye 

have: for he hath said, I will never leave thee, nor forsake thee. Reminding us to be content with 

what we have. Never count your troubles until after you have counted a hundred of your 

blessings. You will have forgotten your troubles.  

 

Chairman DeBerry led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of 

America.  

 

 No one signed up to speak during the public comments section.  

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Ellis and Sloan Bourgeois for Certified and Classified 

Employees of the Month for Mt. Gilead Elementary. Tera Pollard, Media Specialist was the 

classified winner. Nicole Sherril, fourth grade teacher was the certified winner. 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Ellis for Principal of the Year. Enoc Robledo from 

Candor Elementary was winner for the 2022-2023 school year. Dr. Ellis described him as one of 

our home-grown principals. He is from Montgomery County and has worked his way through the 

school system from teaching to Assistant Principal and now Principal. He has done a 

phenomenal job at Candor Elementary School. 

 

Dr. Ellis called upon Anne McLean, Principal of Montgomery Central High School and 

Jodi Cole for Beginning Teacher of the Year recognition. Mrs. McLean said Jodi has a network 

of people who love her. She has a waiting list of students who want to take her CTE class. She is 

a born teacher and we are glad she is a Timberwolf. 

 

  

  Chairman DeBerry asked to hold the consent agenda until after closed session. The motion 

carried unanimously with the board.  

 

The following items were approved after the closed session with a motion by Bryan 

Dozier and a second by Jesse Hill:  

1) Board Minutes from August 1, 2022 

2) Board Minutes from August 25, 2022 End of the Year Review 

3) Personnel and Auxiliary Reports: 





 
 

4) Budget Resolution: 







 
5) FirstHealth MOU 

 

 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Sloan Bourgeois, Principal of Mt. Gilead Elementary. 

Mrs. Bourgeois called upon Adriane Clarett and Skylar Quick a fifth grader, for their presentation 
“Girls as Pearls.” Principal Bourgeois stated this program is the work of Assistant Principal 

Adrianne Clarett. They wanted to focus on program options for after school. They have partnered 

with a local church working to come up with extra-curricular activities with members of the 

church to share their hobbies with students. The aim is to encourage and lead students toward 
becoming familiar with and advocate for issues and topics that affect young girls today at home, 

in school, and in their communities. The group has grown from eight last year to fifteen this year. 

Students meet 1-2 times a month. The group focuses on building self-esteem through supportive 
group meetings, enrichment activities, etiquette workshops, and community service projects. We 



ask these young ladies to respect themselves and others. The need for them to be successful 

academically is reinforced on a consistent basis. We help students develop the strengths they 

already have and identify new ones. The girls also have assignments to complete between 

meetings. Mrs. Clarett asked Skylar Quick to describe what it means to her to be a G.A.P. Girl. 
Skylar stated it means you are your own best friend. She has learned to push negative thoughts 

out of her head and to keep on keeping on. She is inspired by people who stand up to bullies. 

They are fierce, strong and brave. She has learned to love herself and to never let someone put 
you down because you are enough. 

  

Chairman DeBerry called upon Emily Shaw for the “Camp Timberwolf” presentation. Wade Auman 

and Heather Seawell started the inaugural year of this program and then COVID happened. We were 

pleased to be able to do the full four days this year. It was held July 11-14, 2022, on the campuses of 

Montgomery Central and MCS Early College. We invited all our rising ninth graders. We had an 

average of 35 students per day. They enjoyed four days of STEM classes. Our purpose was to showcase 

the CTE Center, MCS Early College and Montgomery Central High School. In hopes that students 

would be familiar with each campus and see pathways that are offered to them. Students enjoyed several 

field trips aligned with current pathways. Virtual reality googles were purchased and students loved 

them. Virtually the students could change oil in cars and bake cakes. They have a committee to plan for 

next year. Eighth graders are already starting to ask for it. 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Tracy Grit for the “New Hiring System” presentation. We have 

implemented a new hiring system this week. Applicant Tracking is offered free from PowerSchool and 

is replacing the current Teacher Match system that is beginning phased out across the state. Training 

will begin September 14, 2022. We found that it is user friendly and a simple process. 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Tracy Grit for Policy 4302-R Rules for Use of Seclusion and 

Restraint in Schools. Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion for approval. Mr. Grit asked to remove the 

existing policy and reinstate the previous version. Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to waive the 

policy for first read. Bryan Dozier made the motion with Cindy Taylor seconding. Chairman DeBerry 

asked for a motion to remove the existing policy and reinstate the previous version. Bryan Dozier made 

the motion for approval with Cindy Taylor seconding. 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Dale Ellis for his “Superintendent’s Remarks.” It has been an 

amazingly smooth start to the school year. I would like to thank our principals, teachers and staff. We 

have had a small bus issue today and small curriculum issue. But overall, when you look at it and hear 

about issues from other counties, especially transportation. Our principals, our transportation 

department, Mr. Woodard and auxiliary services, have done a fantastic job getting things moving this 

year. They are getting kids to school and home safely. I have started the process of going around to 

faculties about moral and concerns. People are generally happy and excited about the school year. There 

are a lot of reasons for that. I try to communicate the support they have from this board of education. 

The support you provide as a board of education is truly appreciated. You don’t know how far a 

doughnut will go until you give everyone one. It is a phenomenal start to the school year. I send my 

kudos out to the principals, office administrators, staff, teachers, child nutrition assistants, and you name 

it. We have a great group of people here. I have always said the best thing about Montgomery County is 

the people. Our people have done a great job and they are appreciated. 

 

Chairman DeBerry then asked for a motion to go into closed session to discuss personnel and consult 

the board attorney. Bryan Dozier made the motion, with Lynn Epps seconding. The board approved 

entering closed session unanimously. 

 



Upon return to open session, Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. 

Bryan Dozier made the motion with Lynn Epps seconding; the meeting was duly adjourned.  

  

The next regular meeting will be held on Monday, October 3, 2022, at 6:30 pm at the Montgomery 

County Central Office. 

 

 

 

 

       _________________________                     _______________________ 

       Steven W. DeBerry, Chairman                      Dale Ellis, Ed. D., Secretary 


